Sheriff Hutton

Village News



Number 532 February 2014

Parish Council News www.sheriffhutton.co.uk

The Parish Council met on Friday 10 January 2014. Councillors present were Douglas Wooles (Chairman), Penny Bean (Vice-Chairman), David Smith, David Lea, Martin Dodd, Brian Parkinson and Sally Downing. The Clerk was Nigel Knapton. County Councillor Clare Wood was also present.

Planning Applications for consideration

13/01461/FUL – Siting of two bedroom timber cabin for use as a temporary rural workers dwelling to include formation of access track and hardstanding, and provision of a domestic curtilage (retrospective application) at Land at Cornborough Road, Sheriff Hutton for Mrs L Banks. **To be considered at an additional meeting on 24 January 2014 at 7.30pm.**

Ryedale District Council - Decisions and Appeals

None received.

Public Forum

Several members of the public attended and gave their views on the current development taking place on Cornborough Road.

Parking

A request had been received from a potential future resident for information on garages or driveways available to rent for their two vehicles. If you do have a driveway or garage you do not use and would be willing to rent out please let the Clerk know and he will keep a list of those available as this may ease some of the on-street parking issues.

Industrial Estate

North Yorkshire County Council had replied to one of the Industrial Estate tenants stating that the lack of white lines was a method of reducing the speed of the vehicles and that a sign could be erected by the developer asking motorist to drive slowly.

Affordable Housing Survey

Colin Huby, the Rural Housing Enabler for Ryedale District Council would be coming to the February meeting to discuss the results of the recent affordable housing needs survey.

Speed Matrix

Disappointment was expressed at the lack of data available from the last speed matrix deployment and the Council would ask North Yorkshire County Council for an additional deployment at no cost and that in future the data be collected by additional loggers.

Next Meeting

The dates of the meetings in February and March were changed due to other commitments and the dates would be 21 February 2014 and 21 March 2014 in the Village Hall at 7.30pm. An additional meeting on 24 January 2014 would also take place in the Village Hall at 7.30pm to consider planning application 13/01461/FUL.

Nigel Knapton, the Parish Clerk, can be contacted regarding all Parish Council matters at nigel.knapton@townandparish.co.uk or on 0777 999 4712

Sheriff Hutton Village Hall -200 Club

224 members took part in the December and January draws. Lucky £25 winners were December-18, 46, 59, 88 and 89 and January 15, 46, 73, 169 and 232.

Volunteer Driver For Tuesday Luncheon Club

Would anyone like to volunteer to help transport 2/3 pensioners for the Tuesday Luncheon Club during the winter months. An extra car and driver would be very much welcomed between 12 noon and 12.30pm to bring people from their homes to the village hall. If you can spare the time please speak to Wendy Haste (878581), Jill Johnson (878545) or Margaret Fisher (878314) or any other member of the teams. Thank You.

Sheriff Hutton History Group

If you have visited the Village Hall recently you will have seen that work has started on the Archive room, an excellent start to 2014. We are looking forward to transferring the archive materials to the store later on this year where it will be open to everyone who wishes to browse or research information. Our grateful thanks to the Village Hall Trustees for their support with this project, especially to Richard Haste who has spent many frustrating hours dealing with those in authority.

In the January Village news there was a very moving and entertaining article of times passed in Sheriff concerning an evacuee, Christopher Pearson who was evacuated from West Hartlepool to Sheriff in 1941.

This contact came via the village website and was passed to our Archivist Peter Brown who has been in touch with Chris in Australia, where he emigrated with his wife and 3 children in 1969. We would like to hear from residents who might have known Chris and have memories themselves of that particular time in Sheriff.

We have planned a number of events to raise the £5,000 needed to equip the archive room and hope that you will be able to support us on this last phase of our archive room journey.

Diary dates: Village Hall. Tuesdays February 11th & March 11th 2 - 3.30pm - Open Meeting Tuesday 8th April 7-10pm AGM with speaker.

Friday 28th March - Hidden Treasure in Sheriff with John Hendry. A tantalising insight into what hidden gems we have in the village; this promises to be a very interesting and informative evening. Keep your diary free for this, further details later on.

Contact Margaret 878465 or Meg 8787136 for information about the group and it's activities.

Re: An Evacuee Remembers

The article in January's News was so evocative of my childhood in the village, I felt prompted to reply. Gerry Grinham was our cousin and lived with his Mam and Dad and brother, Teddy, on Lobley Terrace at the top of the village green, and I too enjoyed sledging down it on our home-made sledge. My Uncle Bill did catch moles and I used to gaze at them in horrified fascination. I too liked the Pearson brothers and their sister Bessie who faithfully cared for their Mother who lived to a very grand old age.

The grass verges were not trimmed in those days and cows and goats grazed on the long grass by the road side. As we had a stile from our garden into the castle grounds I also spent many happy hours round the castle and moats, it was a more wild adventure playground then. What wonderful recall your correspondent has .I too remember sitting in the village church and gazing at the banners and the wolf 's skin and making up stories if the sermon was a bit long. As I was only three in 1941 I don't remember Chris but I do remember the evacuees and their classroom in the old Chapel Sunday school vestry.

Thank you for giving me the chance to relive some very happy memories of a country childhood. The Sheriff Hutton of my childhood had a wealth of interesting characters and secret places which kept my imagination alive. Later as a teacher with a little story tellers licence the children waited with bated breath for the next school assembly and the latest Sheriff Hutton story.

Norma Arrowsmith (nee Coverdale)

Super-Mobile Library

The super-mobile library will visit the Village Hall Car Park between 10.00 and 12.00 on Fridays 7th and 21st February.

Sheriff Hutton Field Naturalists February 2014

This month Andy Chapman showed us a film of a year in the life of the RSPB's flagship reserve, Minsmere in Suffolk. With a wide range of habitats, the reserve attracts a wide range of native, migrant and visiting birds including marsh harriers and bitterns among the rarities and pied wagtails and reed buntings amongst the more familiar. Everyone enjoyed the film, so perhaps some members might find themselves in Suffolk this summer!

Our next meeting will be on Wednesday 5th February at 7.30pm in the Village Hall refreshment room when we will welcome Ann Hanson from Yorkshire Farming and Wildlife who will be talking to us about small mammal identification.

Anyone wishing to join the group or needing more information about Field Naturalists, please get in touch with either Andy on 878785 or Tricia on 878995.

Cinderella Pantomime

(Thurs 6th, Fri 7th and Sat 8th February in Sheriff Hutton Village Hall).

Only 1 week to go and we're getting excited now!

Tickets for Saturday are already sold out, but there may still be a last few tickets available for Thursday or Friday performances.

Please contact Meg on 878136 or Pat on 878677 if you are interested. Many thanks to everyone who has worked so hard to get the pantomime ready.

Now it's just time to wish everyone luck and hope to see you there!

Amy Hunt and Jasmin Frost

Thank You

Last year I was asked to provide a few details of how the Churches New Year Party began.

Briefly, I described how in the Vestry of the Old Methodist Church a committee was formed with the Parish Church, 47 years ago.

A number of community projects began in that vestry, shortly afterwards the Village News was begun and indeed produced there for some years.

Preparation for the party was begun almost a year previous to the event and initially every house in the Parish was visited. Then the first auction was held, to raise the funds and then with much effort and generosity, plans were made; and now, following that basic pattern, but with development and improvement, we enjoy that party for the village every year.

After 25 years, the committee gave the seat situated in the Square, so perhaps in 3 years time, 50 years will be a special celebration.

So we as guests say thank you for all the money raising and work put in each year for our benefit.

As always, the welcome, the food and the friendship was there for everyone to enjoy.

We do remember the work behind the scenes – the kitchen, the teas out, the car drivers and many who assist in the background.

It was so pleasing to be entertained by the young people from Easingwold School this year.

I noticed how the hostesses welcomed people who had not been before and then a comment from one of them was 'it was marvellous – never been to anything like it.' So to all who gave time and talent, once again, THANK YOU.

Oil Initiative

A few people have indicated an interest in ordering oil for February/March. Anyone wishing to have an oil delivery at the end of February/first week of March, please let me know by Wednesday 19th February, together with how many litres you wish to order.

Mrs Clare Prosser

Telephone number: 878 609

Sheriff Hutton Cricket Club

Sheriff Hutton CC held its AGM on the 3rd December 2013 at the Pavilion. This provided the opportunity to reflect on a very successful season. After 9 games, the 1st XI's position did not seem auspicious – they were 11th in Div 3 and in the relegation zone. From then on, they won 11 games, drew 1 and had 1 abandoned, leaving them 2nd in the final table and promoted to Division 2.

The 2nd XI, started brilliantly in Div 7, faltered a little in mid season, but rallied and drew the last game to secure 2nd place and promotion to Division 6.

The Pilmoor team were actually the first team to achieve promotion, winning Division 2, losing only one match and going on to beat the champions of Division 1, in the playoff to win the overall title.

The election of officers also took place with the majority of posts being filled. However, we are looking for an umpire for the 2nd XI. For an informal enquiry or more information and details please contact Tony Fisher (01904 491832) or John Armitage (07931 384227).

Pre-Season Indoor Net practice is scheduled to start at the end of February at The Galtres Centre, Easingwold, dates at time to be confirmed. If you are interested in attending or in finding out more about how to get involved with the club in a playing or non-playing capacity, please contact Tony or John. We are a friendly, welcoming and above all sociable club who are always looking for new members.

The "Sustainable" Jumblies!

Sheriff Hutton PCC is immensely grateful for the Jumblies event in January run for the benefit of the Parish Church. Seeing the team of 17 at close quarters for a full day gave an insight into their teamwork, graft and good nature freely given each month for village and regional charities.

Some years ago, I nominated the Jumblies for a *Duke of York Community Award* but it was initially rejected on the grounds that without a bank account, a committee or a constitution *the concept was not sustainable*. Although they functioned well without any of these controls, they quickly put something in place to satisfy the judging panel and have continued to prove they are a great example of a sustainable community group. I bet they still have nothing to speak of in the bank – they give everything back to the charity on the day!

With heartfelt thanks, Roy Thompson, Churchwarden

Health Visitor Drop-in

The Health Visitor will be next at the Village Hall from 9.30am – 11.30am on **Thursday 6th February**, during the Toddler Session for anyone with pre-school children who would like to see her. Anyone wanting to see the Health Visitor is more than welcome to pop into Toddlers (if not attending anyway) while they are waiting, but consultations with the Health Visitor are confidential and in a separate room.

Old Glebe Conservation Area Annual Clear-up

We will be carrying out our annual tidy up and work programme on **Saturday 8 February**, and would welcome volunteers to come at **10.00am** and help with clearing and cutting back where required. Work gloves and rakes will be especially useful. We hope to have a bonfire too.

Yorkshire Countrywomen

At our meeting on the 8th January 29 members came to listen to Claire Hall talk about Ryedale Carers, who are a group of 130 volunteers who visit the elderly people in the area. The volunteers go into houses where the elderly people live, sit in with them to offer the chance to talk and to let the person's Carer go out. This is such a worthwhile service they always want more volunteers.

Our next meeting is on the 12th February: we have no speaker so we are having a Beetle Drive instead, which should be fun. So come along at 7.30 pm Sheriff Hutton Village Hall.

Our Christmas Fayre which we held last year raised £270.

Many thanks

Barbara Grinham

Sheriff Hutton Badminton Club

Hunt out your trainers!! Come down to your Village Hall on Monday nights and join us for a few friendly games of badminton. Our ages range from 15 to 65+ years. Times are 7.30 to 10.30pm –see you there! Or ring 878681 for more details.

Sheriff Hutton Bowls Club FRIDAY BINGO

Sheriff Hutton Village Hall

Friday 14th February ~ 7.30 pm

PRIZES! PRIZES! PRIZES! £100 Special Jackpot

Everyone Welcome!

Message from the Jumblies

We started our 29th year of Jumble Sales in great style – the weather was fantastic, masses of customers and a good quantity of jumble for sale.

Thank you to everyone who supported by donating jumble, cakes, prizes and cash donations the total raised for the Parish Church was £1789 – A great start to the New Year.

Our next sale will be on Saturday 22nd February, raising money for our village Playgroup. The Playgroup is a vital village service and needs money to meet requirements, maintain standards and enable it to keep running. Please support us.

We will be open to receive donations of jumble etc between 9am and 12 noon and the sale will start at 2pm.

Full details of the **Chanticleer Singers** concert on the 29th March will be given in the March News. Please make a note in your diary – a most enjoyable evening is guaranteed.

Thank you

Penny Bean 01347 878392

Sheriff Hutton Gardening Club

Wednesday 19th February, Village Hall at 7.30pm when the speaker will be Martin Fish on 'Getting started with fruit and veg'. Martin speaks on radio programmes and writes gardening articles also he is involved with the Harrogate Flower Show.

January's meeting was well attended to hear Roger Burnett giving his experiences of Chelsea Flower Show. The new year's programme was distributed to 58 subscribing members. We look forward to an interesting year.

Village Ramble

It is time to get fit for Spring which is just around the corner so come along and join us for our next Village Ramble on Thursday, 27th February. Meet the group at the Village Hall car park at 9.30am for a walk of about 5 miles in the glorious Yorkshire countryside which will be followed by a pub lunch. We return to the village no later than 3pm. New members are always welcome.

Farlington Circle of Friendship

Please join us on Tuesday 4th February in the Village Hall at 3pm.

St. Helen & the Holy Cross Sheriff Hutton with St. Leonard Farlington

The Forest of Galtres Benefice of St. Leonard, Farlington: St Mary, Marton: St. Helen & The Holy Cross, Sheriff Hutton: St. Nicholas, Stillington; All Hallows, Sutton-on-the-Forest & Huby

SERVICES IN FEBRUARY

Sheriff Hutton	2nd	9.30am	Holy Communion		
	9th	9.30am	Morning Worship	4.30	Messy Church in Stillington Church
	16th	10.30am	Benefice Family Eucharist		
	23rd	9.30am	Holy Communion		
Farlington	9th	11.15am	Matins	4.30pm	Messy Church in Stillington Church
	16th	10.30am	Benefice Family Eucharist- Sheriff Hutton		
	23rd	11.15am	Holy Communion - BCP		
Marton	2nd			5.00pm	Benefice Candlemas Service
	16th	10.30am	Benefice Family Eucharist- Sheriff Hutton	5.00pm	Benefice Reflective Worship
Stillington	2nd	9.30am	Morning Prayers		
	9th	9.30am	Holy Communion	4.30pm	Messy Church
	16th	10.30am	Benefice Family Eucharist- Sheriff Hutton		
	23rd	9.30am	Holy Communion		
Sutton-on- the-Forest	2nd	8am 10.45am	Holy Communion Morning Worship		
	9th	10.45am	Holy Communion	4.30pm	Messy Church in Stillington Church
	16th	8am 10.30am	Holy Communion Benefice Family Eucharist- Sheriff Hutton		
	23rd	10.45	Holy Communion		

EVENTS

11 February	Benefice Council – Sutton at 7.20pm
25 February	PCC Meeting - 7.30pm Miss Ward Room

NOTICES

A very big thank you to everyone who was involved in any way with the Jumble Sale in January. Thanks to the Jumblies, the congregation and the whole village who pulled out all the stops and enabled £1789.01 to be raised for the Parish Church.

The Methodist Church

Ministers Revd Elizabeth Cushion, 01347 821460 Revd Ann Vaughan, 01904 762171

Time like an ever rolling stream or old father Thames just keeps rolling on and somehow we are already beginning to wonder where it has gone. Then of course there are those resolutions we may have made and they have slipped away as well. So let's just pause, take time and see where we are going and then do something about it. All those good wishes at Christmas and New Year were well intended and it's never too late to start again. We can change things in ourselves and in our relationship with one another. Nelson Mandela was a wonderful example of how we can change and become ambassadors for peace and reconciliation. To start where we are now and not when we feel ready can change where we are situated and grow to all the places we may reach. So as our new year gathers pace, may you have the strength and the will to bring about that peace and joy which passes all understanding.

Sunday se	ervices at the	Methodist Church	
Feb. 2 nd	10.30 a.m.	Revd Geoffrey Walton Pratt	6.30 p.m. Revd Elizabeth Cushion
9 th	10.30 a.m.	Revd Ann Vaughan (Communion)
16 th	10.30 a.m.	Revd Dr Michael Chester	
23 rd	10.30 a.m.	Revd Ann Vaughan.	6.30 p.m. Circuit Service at Lidgett Grove

Additional activities

Mondays 7.30 p.m. Guild in the Miss Ward room (see programme below)

Wednesdays 8.30 a.m. Morning Prayers in the church for 20 minutes

> Drop in for coffee and a biscuit and a chat in the Miss Ward Room 10.00 a.m. Singing Group in the Miss Ward Room to 7.15 p.m. (5th and 19th Feb.) 6.15 p.m.

Wesley Guild Programme (Mondays)

7.30 p.m. This is a Home Mission evening when we hear of service given to people in need. Tonight the speaker will be Martin Rowley. His subject - York's Street Angels. These are local people who go onto the streets of York particularly in the evening at weekends when people can get into difficulties and desperately need some form of help.

Desert Island Music. One of our members will be the castaway and as we 10th 7.30 p.m. find out something of that person's experiences we shall play their choice of music. Who is the Castaway? Well you will have to come to find out.

17th 7.30 p.m. Life of a gardener is the title and the speaker will be Brian Hutchinson from Bulmer. He has spent a lifetime in gardening and was Head Gardener at Castle Howard for many years.

24th 7.30 p.m Kim Gabbatiss is a lay worker in our Methodist Circuit and she is well known for her work with schools and youth work in this area. This evening however is an Overseas Mission evening and Kim will be talking about her visit to South Africa last year.

All our meetings are open to everyone who may be interested in the programme above. There is no charge but a collection is taken to defray expenses and any surplus at the end of the year's programme is given to charity. So do feel free to come to the Miss Ward room on any Monday. We aim to be back home by 9 p.m.

A note of thanks – Gilly Pitman

We would like to thank everyone for the support given to us all following Gill's cancer diagnosis late last year. The flowers, cards and messages were most uplifting during this difficult time. Thank you

Gillian, Alan, Megan and Thomas

Dear friends.

Is it February already! That "New Year" feeling has certainly come and gone, and we look ahead to whatever the year may bring us. Some people say, "whatever will be will be". They sit back and accept, in a fatalistic way, whatever comes or they grumble about it. Others take a more active approach, believing that individuals can prepare themselves for some of the things that lie ahead, and in some cases change events for the better. Which kind of person are you?

I have just come back from a session at the gym - exhausted! People come though, week after week, aiming to change their shape, improve their health, fitness and sense of well being. They are prepared to stick at it to achieve these things.

We want this kind of attitude to produce the sort of world that is good to live in. our news is dominated by war, terror, fear and violence. We are almost made to feel that there is nothing we can do about it. But that is not true. God gives us all the opportunity to follow a different path - that trodden by Jesus. He showed us how an individual life can make a difference. After all, most of our basic laws and rules of society are based on his teaching and living. We need to be spiritually fit though to carry them out, and we need sticking power. It's all too easy to cop out, blame the government, or leave it to someone else. That is the way evil creeps in.

So, don't be a couch potato in life, be active in goodness, generosity, truth, justice, compassion and forgiveness, whether it be in your own home, at work, in the community or wherever you travel - and stick at it!

God bless.

Ann Vaughan

Sheriff Hutton Pre-School Playgroup – Events

Jumble Sale on Saturday 22 February 2014 in the Village Hall 2-4pm

We would like to thank the Jumblies for agreeing to run a Jumble Sale to raise funds for Playgroup on Saturday 22 February 2014 at the Village Hall. We will need donations of good quality jumble, bric-a-brac, toys, books, raffle and tombola prizes as well as lots and lots of baking for the cake stall and kitchen! Please bring donations to the hall between 9:30 and 11:30 on the morning of the sale. Thank you for your support.

Race Night on Saturday 15 March 2014 in the Village Hall - POSTPONED

Given the close proximity of the Race Night to our other fundraiser at St. Crux (see below), we have taken the difficult decision to **postpone** this event until later in the year. Once we have an alternative date, we will ensure that we give you plenty of notice to book your tickets for a fun night out at the races!

Table Top Sale at St. Crux Hall, Pavement, York on Tuesday 18 March 10am-3pm

Playgroup will be hosting a café and table top sale at St Crux Hall in the centre of York. We welcome donations of toys, books, bric-a-brac and jewellery as well as cakes and biscuits (sorry no electrical items or jumble). We are also keen to hear from anyone who is able to help on the day. Please leave donations at Playgroup (Wed 12 and Fri 14 March) or Babies and Toddlers (Thurs 13 March). All proceeds from the above events will go to Sheriff Hutton Pre-School Playgroup and Toddlers (Registered Charity No. 1021113).

Neighbourhood Watch

The Police advise that there have been two recent burglaries in Hovingham. In one of these the thieves made use of the householders own ladders to gain access to the property – giving credence to last month's cautionary comments on securing ladders out of sight of intruders. There have been no further burglaries in Sheriff Hutton or adjacent villages in the past month.

We have had one incidence of cold-calling in the past month, involving a small group of men selling goods from holdalls. The Police were called in and the individuals were subsequently escorted from the area. I have asked the Police to contact two of the double-glazing companies that regularly flout the NCCZ to ensure that we have no further 'visitations'. As always, if you have a cold-calling incident please do not hesitate to ring it in to 101 – the process is really very straightforward and painless, don't be afraid to ring!

On a disturbing note, I have been made aware of a domestic cat that has been hit by airgun pellets (yes, more than one). If anyone has any information on this subject, please let the Police (or me) know, quickly.

I had a number of messages regarding the activities of three individuals in a white transit van acting suspiciously between Lilling and Terrington earlier this week – for those of you involved, be advised that the registration details provided enabled the Police to identify the van as belonging to 'travellers', who have now moved on.

Data from the speed matrix sign's last period of residence will NOT be being made available for scrutiny. Having read the exchange of letters between our Parish Council and NYCC on the subject I can only praise the Parish Council for their restraint. Another farcical foul-up. Unbelievably NYCC have elected to emplace the 'road based strip' method to record traffic speeds during the current session of matrix placement, despite the previous results from the method being deemed unsatisfactory. That the signs are capable of capturing, storing and distributing digital data is apparently irrelevant. Astonishing. I will attempt to obtain data-sets from either NYCC or SWARCO (the supplier of the signs), though I suspect that the usual delays and obfuscation will hinder progress.

The usual warnings from the Police remain active regarding theft of heating oil, securing property against burglary and the likelihood of poaching activity locally,

The next NHW meeting will be held on 8 April at 7.15pm. Anyone interested in joining the scheme as a coordinator should contact either Alan Pitman at the Post Office in Sheriff Hutton or by calling Chris Hudson on 01347 878389.

Alan Pitman 18 January 14

MORSE COACHES & TAXI HIRE

Tel: 01347 878 969

www.morse-coaches.com info@morse-coaches.com

DUO HANDIMAN

Handyman services to the Sheriff Hutton area

No job too small

Please call Michael Binnersley

Tel: 01347 879056 or 07977 226 595

NICOLA'S CUISINE OUTSIDE CATERING

Tailor Made Menus

Crockery, Cutlery & Glass Hire

Tel: 01347 878 938 Mobile: 07860 612 622

York Wines

Specialist Wine Importers

Retail, Wholesale & Internet Wine Sales Wellington House, Sheriff Hutton

www.yorkwines.co.uk

Tel: 01347 878716 Open daily except Sunday

≫ Scissor Line Salon **≫**

Main Street, Stillington

UNISEX HAIRDRESSING & BEAUTY ROOM

With Competitive Prices and Quality Products
Please call our friendly Salon on
01347 811 757

Discounts for Senior Citizens

FREE HOUSE CLEARANCE

Free Collection, Removal, Disposal of Old Electrical Appliances : Scrap Metal Wanted

Save Yourself a Trip to the Tip

NEED A MAN WITH A VAN ...?

Contact Mark on 01347 879 124

Mobile: 07912 892 451

DENTAL SURGEONS

New Patients Welcome Early Morning Surgery

Robert Glover: Nitin Prasad

96 The Mount, York Tel: 01904 623 436

Sheriff Hutton Private Hire Pre Booked: Licensed Driver

Taxi for all your transport requirements

helen.hendry@ymail.com

Tel: 01347 878 710 Mobile: 07769 21 29 23

Pilates and Swimming

PilLATES, Circuit Training & Swimming Instructor (STA)

Babies and Children Group & Private lessons

Contact Linzi on 07583 936 246 info@linzifitness.co.uk

The Wedding Affair

Stunning Wedding Fairs in Exclusive Yorkshire Venues Bespoke Wedding Planning & Design

Website Design, Advertising & Marketing

Contact Lisa on 0843 289 8504

<u>enquiries@theweddingaffair.co.uk</u> <u>www.theweddingaffair.co.uk</u>

pizza's world

Pizzas : Kebabs : Burgers : Parmesans : Off-licence

Sunday – Thursday 4 – 10.30pm Friday and Saturday 4 – 11pm

Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate

Tel: 01347 878 967 www.pizzasworld.co.uk

CASTLE QUALITY MEATS

Unit 2a Sheriff Hutton Industrial Park

'Quality Meats at Competitive Prices'

Jerry Petch

Tel/Fax: 01347 878 222

Approved COAL Merchant

J H WRIGHT & SONS

COAL AND COKE MERCHANTS

Old Station House, Gate Helmsley York YO41 1JU

Tel: 01759 371 319

Richard Fisher & Associates DENTAL SURGEONS

Richard W Fisher ~ Karen Darby Zareen Ashraff ~ Annette Wiltshire

Martin House, 24 Barley Rise, Strensall York YO32 5AA

Tel: 01904 490 060

PAUL NELSON

Holly Lodge, Sheriff Hutton

FOR ALL YOUR PAINTING AND DECORATING

Tel: 01347 878 185



Anna Martinez-Armitage Spanish Tutor

Courses for people of all ages and abilities Business Courses - Interpreting & Translations Conversational & Holiday Spanish

Tel: 07800 634510

W: www.spanish-talk.com
W: www.books4spanish.com

Poppy Caterers and Marquees

Bespoke Caterers and Marquee Hire Specialists in outside catering for all occasions Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate

Tel: 01347 878628

email: info@poppycaterers.co.uk www.poppymarquees.co.uk www.poppycaterers.co.uk

ALISON MASSINGHAM flowers

Tel: 01347 878345 07786574359

www.alisonmassingham.co.uk

STILLINGTON FISHERIES

for the

finest skinless haddock and cod

Tuesday to Thursday 5.00 – 7.00 Friday & Saturday 11.45 – 1.30 & 5.00 – 7.00 Closed Sunday and Monday The Green, Stillington, YO61 1JX

Tel: 01347 811 747

Howardian Contracts

Tracked 360 Excavators
1.5 – 6.5 tonne tracked operated digger hire
Drainage, drain repairs, ditching
landscaping & pond excavation

Contact: Guy Unsworth 07778 589 952

g.unsworth@btinternet.com

Howardian Dental Practice

Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate

WE go the extra mile so YOU don't have to!

Convenient, approachable, professional Dr Christine Parker BDS

Telephone 878 111

Painter & Decorator GRAHAM HILL

"25 Years Experience"

The Byre, Field House Farm Thornton-le-Clay, York Y060 7QA

Tel: 01904 468 773

MALCOLM COLLINS

30 Years Experience

Fencing : All Tree Work : Hedge Cutting

Fully Insured

Logs Sold

Loads: Half Loads: Bags (Min 3 bags)

Tel: 01347 878 275

PETER BEAN BUILDING

Federation of Master Builders

Farm Building: Concreting Home Extension and Repairs Tarmacadam and Block Paving Excavation and Drainage

Tel: 01347 878 392 or 07836 623 188

FutureRenovations.co.uk

The complete local, professional building service **We offer**

> Fully insured professional service Extensions & Loft Conversions Renovation & Maintenance Property Development

CALL Steve on 01904 819 030

BEAUMONT'S GARAGE

MOT Testing Repairs : Servicing

Tel: 01347 878 326

BRIAN FARRER

Village Farm, High Street Thornton-le-Clay

Garden Machinery Service & Repairs

New and Used Machine Sales

2 01653 618 810 07713349240

diane@villagefarm45.fsnet.co.uk

H²O

Plumbing & Heating Ltd

Boiler Replacements, Systems Upgraded Ground and Air Source Heat Pump Systems Bathrooms and Kitchens

> Tel: 0800 024 8869 07971 797 212

Email: h2opandhltd@yahoo.com

CATHY CUNNINGHAM

Painting & Decorating also

Furniture Painting : Ageing : Distressing

Competitively Priced

Tel: (Bulmer) 01653 618152

THE TREE FELLA Sam Dickson C&G Arb.

All aspects of Tree Surgery and Forestry Woodchip, Mulch and Logs for Sale Chipping, Log Splitting and Winching Fencing, Hedge Cutting, Site Clearance

Tel: 01653 627 136 or 07725 053 449

www.samthetreefella.co.uk

EDWARD HULL BUILDER & CONTRACTOR

Tel: 01347 878 354

Mob: 07702 661 664



T: 01347 878 186 M: 0772 769 4428 Extensions Conversions Renovation New Build Conservatories Driveways Repairs

J SKELTON GARAGE SERVICES LTD

MOT Testing, Servicing & Repairs

Discount Tyres & Exhausts
Electrics & Engine Diagnostics
Air Conditioning & Wheel Alignment

3–5 Dale Road, Sheriff Hutton, York, YO60 6RZ www.j-skelton.co.uk

Tel: 01347 878 790

Flaxton Forge

Artist Blacksmith & Fabricator Bespoke Ironwork made to Commission

Centact: Tom Heys: 01904 468 144

Website: www.flaxtonforge.co.uk

Derek Precious Oil Heating Services Oil Boiler Specialists

Plumbing : Central Heating Installation : Maintenance Tel : 01904 490 421 or 07740 493 903

www.oilheatingservices-york.co.uk

Neil Eshelby Painter and Decorator

68 Anthea Drive, Huntington, York YO31 9DD

Tel: 01904 654 523 Mobile: 07704 403 358 Email: theeshes@tiscali.co.uk



All aspects of gardening undertaken including; Paving, fencing, planting, turf, design & maintenance

Please call Tom for a free quote
Tel: 07752 420 906 or 01759 377 561
www.wildlandscapesyork.com

STEPHEN SHIPLEY T/A D R Shipley

Builders and Contractors

Peckitts Yard, Sheriff Hutton Tel: 01347 879 173

RICHARD TURNER

Plastering, Tiling, General Building & Conservatories too!

also

Designer Driveways & Patios –
Block/Stone Paving & Pattern
Imprinted Concrete Free Quotes

Tel: 01347 879 099 or 07816 642 566

NEIL HUTCHINSON

Motor Body Repairs

Manor Farm, Ganthorpe

WELDING & SPRAYING PRE-MOT WORK : SERVICING

Tel: 01653 648 436 or 648 441

PETER BELLWOOD

Agricultural & Horticultural Engineer 8 York Road. Sheriff Hutton, York

ALL FARM & GARDEN MACHINERY REPAIRED : SERVICED : SHARPENED

Contact : 01347 878 590 Mobile : 07947 045 222

JONATHAN HULL GRANVILLE G HULL & SON Ltd.

for all new

Bathrooms, Tiling, Central Heating, New Boilers and Repairs Registered Installer

Daytime Tel: 01347 878 512 Evenings Tel: 01347 878 267 **Village Regular Weekly Activities**

	- mage radgam radam jarawana							
Sun	9.30am	9.30am Holy Communion Parish Church but check in church for details						
	10.30am	Morning Service	Methodist Church					
Mon	9.30am	Playgroup	Village Hall	2.00pm	Ladies Tennis	Tennis Club		
				7.30pm	Badminton	Village Hall		
Tues	9.15am	Pilates	Village Hall	12.30pm	Luncheon Club	Village Hall		
	10.30 am	Pilates	Village Hall	7.00pm	Youth Group	Village Hall		
				7.00pm	Circuit Training	School		
				8.00pm	Pilates	School		
Wed	8.30am	Morning Prayers	Methodist Church	_				
	9.30am	Playgroup	Village Hall					
	10.00am	Drop in for Coffee	Methodist Church					
	11.00am	Ladies Tennis	Tennis Club					
Thurs	9.45am	Babes & Toddlers	Village Hall					
Fri	9.30am	Playgroup	Village Hall					

Additional Activities in February

Addit	Additional Activities in February						
Mon	3 rd	7.30pm	Guild in Miss Ward Room – Home Mission – York Street Angels				
Tues	4 th	3pm	Farlington Circle of Friendship				
Wed	5 th	6.15pm	Singing Group in Miss Ward Room				
		7.30pm	Field Naturalists with Ann Hanson in the Village Hall				
Thu	6 th	9.30-11.30	Health Visitor in the Village Hall				
		7pm	Cinderella pantomime in the Village Hall				
Fri	7 th	10-12 noon	Mobile Library in the Village Hall car park				
		7pm	Cinderella pantomime in the Village Hall				
Sat	8 th	10am	Annual Clear up in the Old Glebe Conservation Area				
		5pm	Cinderella pantomime in the Village Hall				
Mon	10 th	7.30pm	Guild in Miss Ward Room – Desert Island Music				
Tues	11 th	2-3.30pm	History Group meeting in the Village Hall				
Wed	12 th	7.30pm	Yorkshire Countrywomen – Beetle Drive in the Village Hall				
Fri	14 th	7.30pm	Bowls Club Bingo in the Village Hall				
Mon	17 th	7.30pm	Guild in Miss Ward Room – Brian Hutchinson from Castle Howard				
Wed	19 th	6.15pm	Singing Group in Miss Ward Room				
		7.30pm	Gardening Club with Martin Fish in the Village Hall				
Fri	21 st	10-12 noon	Mobile Library in the Village Hall car park				
		7.30pm	Parish Council in the Village Hall				
Sat	22 nd	2pm	Jumble Sale for Playgroup in the Village Hall				
Mon	24 th	7.30pm	Guild in Miss Ward Room – Overseas Mission with Kim Gabbatiss				
Tue	25 th	7.30pm	Parochial Church Council Meeting in Miss Ward Room				
Thu	27 th	9.30am	Village Ramble, meet in the Village Hall car park				

Dates to Note

March	11 th	2-3.30pm		
	12 th	7.30pm	Parish Church, Annual Parish Meeting in Miss Ward Room	
	21 st	7.30pm	Parish Council the the Village Hall	
	24 th	7.30pm	Village Charities meet in Village Hall	
	28 th		History Group 'Hidden Treasure in Sheriff' with John Hendry	
	29 th		Chanticleer Singers in Village Hall	
April	8 th	7-10pm	History Group AGM in the Village Hall, with speaker	
	8 th	7.15pm	Neighbourhood Watch Meeting in Village Hall	
	14 th		Folk concert in the Village Hall	
	26 th		Village Auction	
August	9 th		Village Show	

~ To Hire the Village Hall call 07913 409 689 or email villagehall@sheriffhutton.co.uk ~ To contact the Village News production team email villagenews@sheriffhutton.co.uk

or call Richard and Wendy Haste (878581) or Brian and Lynne Shepherd (878310)